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Call to Order
As a quorum was present, Chairman Derrick Sims called the meeting to order and welcomed members.  

Public Hearing

Chairman Sims opened the Public Hearing to allow the public to comment on the proposed Kerr-Tar Regional Council of Governments Program Application to be submitted to NCDOT no later than October 4, 2024. The objective of the program is to facilitate and coordinate public transportation opportunities in Franklin, Granville, Person, Vance, and Warren counties that meet the needs of elderly persons and persons with disabilities in rural areas for whom mass transportation services are unavailable, insufficient or inappropriate. The total estimated amount of the request would be $300,000 ($270,000 in federal/state funding and a $30,000 local match) for the period from July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026.  

Chairman Sims asked if there were any comments in regards to the 5310 Transportation Grant.  There were no comments. Chairman Sims declared the Public hearing closed.
Approval of the Consent Agenda

Chairman Sims asked for the pleasure of the Board with regard to the Consent Agenda, which contained:

A.  June 27, 2024 Board Minutes

B.  June 25, 2024 Executive Board Minutes

C.  June 2024 Finance Report

D.  July 2024 Finance Report

E.  July 2024 Budget Amendments:


 Fund 10 (General Fund) in the amount of $198,871.00


 Fund 11 (Aging Fund) in the amount of  $-46,015.00


Motion #1
Roxanne Brag moved that the Consent Agenda be approved. Walter Gardner seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
Comments from the Public  

Chairman Sims asked if there were any additional public comments on issues concerning the COG.  There were no comments. 
Slate of Officers for 2023/2024
On behalf of the Nominating Committee, Executive Director Diane Cox presented the recommended slate of officers for 2024/2025 for Executive Board approval. Ms. Cox reported that the Nominating Committee met on August 13, 2024 and recommends the following slate of officers to take effect in September after the Annual Banquet.
· Chairperson: Betty Wright, Town of Louisburg
· Vice-Chairperson: Carolyn Faines, Vance County
· Treasurer: John Alston, Warren County
Motion #2
Tom Lane moved that the slate of officers be accepted. Walter Gardner seconded the motion and a vote was held. The motion carried unanimously. 

Approval of the NCDOT 5310 Program Application Resolution
Executive Director, Diane Cox advised that the COG is applying for grant funding for the Transportation 5310 Grant again this year.  The objective of the program is to facilitate and coordinate public transportation opportunities in the region that meet the special needs of elderly persons and persons with disabilities in rural areas for whom mass transportation is unavailable, insufficient or inappropriate.  The grant proposals would be for the purchase of transportation services from public transportation providers (KARTS and PATS) for elderly persons and persons with disabilities. (Resolution was shared)
The total amount of funding requested for the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 is for $300,000 ($270,000 Federal and State funding) for Capital Purchase of Transportation Services.  The local match for the Capital grant is $30,000 and is provided by the counties based on usage of the services. 
Motion #3
Leo Kelly moved that the program application be approved for submittal by Executive Director Diane Cox. Betty Wright seconded the motion. A vote was held and the motion carried unanimously.
Executive Director’s Report: Diane Cox, Executive Director

Executive Director Diane Cox started her report by telling the Executive Committee about some very important upcoming events. The annual Regional Economic Development Summit is being held September 12th at Jones Performing Arts Center at Louisburg College. There will be some great speakers and panelists along with over 40 vendors and exhibits as well as, numerous giveaways and several food trucks. Director Cox also wanted to remind everyone about the upcoming Annual Banquet being held on September 26th at the Homestead Steakhouse (Festival House) in Timberlake. The program with begin at 6:30PM. 

Director Cox gave an update on the office construction. She informed the board, construction had been going on for a couple of weeks and was almost finished. She is hopeful it will be completed by the end of August. 

Next, the Director reported on the Aging Department. Over the summer they have been working with the area aging partners to pass out fans that were provided by funding from Duke Energy. So far they have passed out more than 100 to the local communities. On August 6th they held a regional dementia caregiver conference in partnership the Dementia Alliance of NC. They had a great attendance and received a lot of positive feedback and on August 14th the Regional Aging Advisory Council held a meeting with 17 members in attendance. We are also happy to report new construction is underway for the new Senior Center in North Granville County. 
In conclusion, Ms. Cox reported on a grant for additional funding for digital equality and inclusion for Broad Band services in our area that Regional Project Manager Amanda Lewis has summited to the USDA. She also added Desiree Brooks, Community and Economic Development Manager has been meeting with area leaders to find out their needs and how we can help support them. She ended her report with the announcement of two upcoming events, the Regional Housing 1 day event in March and the upcoming childcare crisis summit with a date to be determined.
Other Business
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Adjournment
Motion #4

Motion made by Zelodis Jay to adjourn. Tom Lane seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director

Secretary to the Board of Directors

